



Dear Parents and Carers,

It's been another busy and vibrant week here at school, filled with exciting opportunities and fantastic learning.

Our Year 11 students have been engaging with a range of career-focused activities, including 1:1 guidance sessions and an inspiring assembly from the West of England Training Provider Network (WTPN) about apprenticeships. It's been wonderful to see them thinking ahead and exploring their future pathways with such enthusiasm.

Across the school, classrooms have been buzzing with energy—from creative cooking sessions in Food Technology to high-quality lessons that continue to challenge and inspire. A huge thank you to our staff for their dedication, especially during a time when illness has affected staffing levels due to the seasonal flu. We appreciate your understanding and support.

As always, we encourage excellent attendance wherever possible. Being in school every day makes a real difference to your child's progress, well-being, and sense of belonging. If your child is unwell or unable to attend, please ensure you report their absence through the main office.

Thank you for your continued support. Wishing you all a healthy and restful weekend

Serra Orumlu Headteacher







WHAT HAVE WE DONE IN OUR SCHOOL THIS WEEK?

Foxes enjoyed the Autumn sunshine this week on a nature walk around Victoria Park. We walked through the trees, hunted for conkers and had a play in the park too. Lots of fun!



- In **Otters**, we had a great start to the week when we investigated plant matter from the forest. The children were really engaged and did a great job identifying what they were looking at and how to group the plants. In maths we worked hard learning to order numbers to 10,000 and looking at ten more or less than a number. We started to innovate our story in English, and the children each came up with great ideas how to change the original parts. We finished off Thursday with a lovely time at the park with good sharing and lots of happy faces.
- There were school council representative elections this week and some excellent debates held across the school. All classes now have a representative and they will be meeting as a School Council together for the first time next week with some important decisions that need to be made across the school that we need student input on.
- On Wednesday, our Year 10 students impressed us with their culinary skills by preparing a delicious soup in Food Technology. They also had a brilliant time visiting Bath City Farm as part of their land-based studies curriculum. The trip offered a hands-on opportunity to explore sustainable farming, animal care, and environmental practices in a real-world setting.
- This week, our **Year 11** students have been benefiting from personalised 1:1 sessions with our dedicated careers advisor. These meetings are designed to support each student in exploring their options, whether that's college, apprenticeships, or employment pathways. The advisor is helping students identify their strengths, interests, and ambitions, while offering practical guidance on applications, CVs, and interview preparation. It's been fantastic to see so many students engaging thoughtfully with their future plans and gaining confidence in the next steps of their journey. In addition, our Year 11 students took part in a valuable assembly led by the West of England Training Provider Network (WTPN), focusing on apprenticeship opportunities. The session gave students insight into the wide range of vocational pathways available after school, from engineering and digital careers to health and hospitality.

LET'S CELEBRATE

- The top 10 students:
 - * James HC
 - * Logan H
 - * Callum C
 - * Dylan G
 - * Riley HS
 - * Rayen S
 - * Lily S
 - * Leo P
 - * Ethan B
 - * Jim S
- The group with the highest points this week: 11X
- Student of the week: Harvey P
- The most improved student: Olivia C
- Highest attendance of the week: Foxes (98%), Hedgehogs (94%), Badgers (94%)

A huge congratulations to our top-performing students and classes this week!

Keep up the fantastic effort!







SAFEGUARDING

